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We are appealing the decision on file #240002  3701 Glenridge Dr, Sherman Oaks, 91423

We have lived on Glenridge for 8 years and have already been affected by many situations with large vehicles on the
street.  And we’ve never seen a project of this size proposed. 
It is estimated that there will be 400 trucks hauling dirt from the site which involves making a hairpin turn from Glenridge
Dr. onto Weslin Ave.
We have had trucks turn over and block the only pathway in and out for all residents.  God forbid there would have been a
serious emergency.
These trucks loaded with tons of dirt could very easily tip over making that tight turn.

Our street needs to be repaired and is not apt for this kind of workload.  We have potholes and cracks and bumps which
already make
driving on Glenridge a safety issue.  The impact of this number of heavy trucks on the physical
street will be devastating.

This project directly impacts the safety of our little hill and the ecosystem around it.
Removing this much of the hillside no longer keeps it structurally sound for all the other residents
This is the equivalent of pulling the bottom blocks off of a game of Jenga!!!

We hope that the appeals board will take these concerns into consideration before permitting this
project to go forward.

Thank you,

Landon & Vanessa Beard
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